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Eltham and District Woodworkers Inc. 

 

NewsleƩer Editor: 

The next newsleƩer will come out at the end of November. Please forward any arƟcles or informaƟon that you 
would like to go into newsleƩer to Richard Smith at richardasmith1955@gmail.com by the 27 November. 

Next General Meeting: 
Wednesday 1 November 2023 at 7:30 PM. 
At Clubhouse, War Memorial Park, our special guest will be Jim Connor from the Diamond Valley Historical 
Society. He will be talking about the Maroondah aqueduct. 
448 Ironbark Road cnr. De Fredericks Road. 
Yarrambat. 
 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 

As I mentioned in the Committee Report congratulations again to Alan West for providing 
the best entry in the competition. He has received his prize which was a $50 Bunnings 
voucher. Thanks to all those who provided entries. The quality of the entries was 
unbelievably stupendous. All entries will be given to a local charity, which is yet to be 
decided. 

 
Last weekend we sold raffle tickets at Eltham Village where we were able to have most of 
the prizes on display. Thanks to Brian Donnelly for organizing. 
this event. We were able to sell just over $800.00 worth of raffle tickets.   
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A painting Working Bee was held earlier this month, and we were able to touch up some of 
the plinths for the exhibition. Present were Adrian DesFontaines, Wes Weight, Richard 
Smith and me.  I spoke to Peter Gannon earlier and to this stage (25/10) we have over 50 
exhibits for the exhibition and I’m sure this number will increase as we get closer to the 
exhibition. Don’t forget to enter your exhibits either online or by filling out the form next to 
the sign-in book. Those filling out the forms can place them in the box provided for the raffle 
returns, which is also next to the sign-in book. Adrian is organizing the exhibition and has 
sent out much information regarding the procedure for the event. He has arranged for the 
Nillumbik mayor and several other dignitaries to be present at the opening which is at 6pm 
on Friday the 10th of November. Catering is a problem this year and if you can help out 
please contact Adrian. A special thank you to to Wes and his band of merry helpers, 
including Rod Gorfine and Tom Laber for preparing nesting boxes for Wes’ Worksop: I’m 
sure the children will have a great time. The exhibition for the public is on November 11th 
and 12th and everybody should enjoy the display. 
On a less convivial note, a number of people have reported that goods have gone missing or 
perhaps have been taken unwittingly. From time-to-time people forget about some of their 
goods and leave them on benches when they go home. Although we have said repeatedly 
that materials should have a person’s name and date displayed prominently, such 
information is not always prominent on materials left behind. Such goods should be left 
where they are and are not the property of the finder. 
I’m sure David Brooks will provide us with more information about the change to our 
financial year at the next general meeting. I was taken aback by the percentage of our fees 
which goes to paying our insurance. It shows that unfortunately the cost of living is getting 
at everything we do.  
 
  Colin Groves 
 

FROM THE SECRETARY’S DESK…. 
Jane is presently travelling overseas, so there is no report for this newsleƩer. 

Mentoring Monday  
Mentoring sessions are never dull and there is always something new cropping up. It is 
most rewarding to be able to show aƩendees different techniques and methods of doing 
things or new tools and jigs with which to advance their skills. A recent request regarding 
a dovetail jig had me digging out our seldom used GiŅins Dovetail Jig. Whilst showing it 
off, Paul Rushton happened on the scene and took an immediate interest, so much so that 
he offered to study its method of use and train interested members. He has kept his word 
and later in the week he had Carol Fournaris doing some joints.  
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Here is a demo from the maker if interested. 
hƩps://youtu.be/RaRGOiXdQxA?si=A4ufaR1CGXQWTzD5  and 
above is a picture of Carol already mastering it. Paul will be happy to give instrucƟons 
especially on Thursdays Open Workshop. In future we will also be up to speed at 
mentoring and can help anyone else wishing to use it. 
There have been some quite impressive pieces completed by some of the newer members. 
this month and it is hoped that they appear in the exhibiƟon. Carol has been making an 
exquisite stand for toiletries and in the picture below she is making miniature feet on the 
router table using a jig that we helped her make (see above). Natalia is making a couple of 
bedside 
stands, well that is what I think she is doing because they are very unusual, and in doing 
so has mastered how to joint three sides. Everyone else has been beavering away and it 
is hoped many of the projects end up at the exhibiƟon. 

 
Charlie Camera. 

  
Mentoring Monday - Skills Techniques and Safety  
ALL MEMBERS WELCOME 
 

The specialist sessions on the second and fourth Mondays at 1-00 pm are progressing well 
with several members turning up specifically for the sessions, which is great to see. The 
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woodworking Joints shown were an assortment of tennons, see the images, which show 
some of them. Most recently Rado demonstrated Hand Saw sharpening and we discussed a 
varied assortment of Hand saws from large rip saws down to fine dovetail and Japanese 
saws. 

            

      

 

This November on Monday the 13th we will be looking at Chisels, their renewal/repair and 
sharpening and on the 27th we will revisit joints with a look at fingers, dovetails and 
different lap and bridle joints as well as using some machines to simplify things. As usual all 
members are welcome, and it would be good to get some of you along with your own ideas 
or methods to discuss or demonstrate. 

 

Pyrography Group Sunday Sunday 22/10/2023 
 
With apologies from Maike and Kirsten we sƟll managed to field four parƟcipants today for 
the session. Chris Boylen joined this group with a view to using Pyrography to enhance his 
Carving and Scrollsaw pieces to the next level. So we introduced him to the basics and set 
him to work developing his skills on a piece of ply prepared with a segment of a CelƟc 
paƩern on it. 
Beryl struggled to get a clear paƩern transferred onto some hardwood coasters. But 
undeterred Beryl stayed and joined in the “social aspect” of Pyrography without actually 
doing any real work. (I might try that next Ɵme!) 
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Kevin was working on two Geese in a pond from a Sue Walters paƩern onto a piece of ply. I 
was burning a random paƩern on a plywood box 170 x 170 x 100 high. The paƩern will be 
painted up later and give the surface of the box a visually layered appearance. Well, it looks 
preƩy effecƟve in my head, I just got to get the same look on the box in the real world. 
Steve Mitchener. 

 

Scrollsaw Group Sunday 8/10/2023 

 
One of our regulars, Kevin, couldn’t make it today. Family commitments take precedence as 
usual. But we had a new member come along and fill the gap, but a bit more of that later. 
Another of our regulars, Chris Hand, brought in three Escher Models she had been working 
on. These were shown at the Club earlier this year by David Green. Chris has Ɵghtened up 
the spacing, and two of them are fully assembled and looking good. The third is partly 
assembled, as it is “slightly flawed” and in-line for some ‘remedial acƟon’ if a soluƟon can be 
formulated. Chris spent some Ɵme cuƫng three plywood circles which assemble into a 3D 
ball. A ‘catchy’ liƩle project if you’ll pardon the pun. 
Kirsten was working on her ‘finger jointed box’. Spent some Ɵme cuƫng fingers, in the wood 
that is, and is well on the way. Tony was carefully cuƫng a ‘Watchful Gargoyle’ puzzle as it’s 
a bit intricate in some of the turns. Tony also brought along his finished and painted Macaw 
on a new style stand he created. Very colourful and eye-catching piece it is too. Well done, 
Tony! 
Chris Boylen, a new member, is with us today to learn the basics of Scrollsawing. AŌer the 
inducƟon and basic tuiƟon into this fascinaƟng field of woodwork, Chris spent some Ɵme 
cuƫng training pieces and then tackled a jigsaw puzzle of a dog. Between training Chris and 
encouraging the others in their efforts, I managed to get some Ɵme on my own liƩle finger 
joined box. 
Now there won’t be a Scrollsaw Group at the Club in November. It falls on the weekend of 
our Annual ExhibiƟon, so that’s where we will all be. I will be cuƫng my “magic animals” 
that appear out of the wood, and the others will be helping wherever they can. But there 
will be a Scrollsaw Group at the Club on Sunday 10th December 2023, and again on Sunday 
7th January 2024. 
Steve Mitchener. 

Carving Group Report Friday 20/10/2023 
  
In the absence of Rod who is having a brief break, I am along today as key holder and 
supervisor of this group as well. Maike and Hank were also absent for various reasons, but 
there were enough people here to make it interesting. 
Kevin was working on another floral low relief piece in soft Pine. Chris Boylen was here, 
converting a tree branch off cut into an artistic piece of a cat sitting on a small stump. The 
stump was easily created, but the cat is proving a little more difficult. 
And we had Peter working on a spoon. (I don’t know his last name as I’ve missed a few 
sessions.) And David Green was grinding and sharpening some carving tools that had been 
gifted to him. While most were brand new and never been used, a couple had been abused 
and needed to be ‘brought back’ from useless and resurrected as carving tools. David spent 
a little time with his ‘standing man’ before making an exit. 
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Bernie was using his new ‘mitre shooting board’ to clean up the mitres on his ornately carved 
jewellery box. Then he cut the slots to accommodate the base and lining he wants to insert 
at assembly. This box is really coming along very nicely. I believe Bernie also got some 
advice on hinge fitment from our renowned box maker Geoff Oliver recently. Leaving nothing 
to chance! 
After overseeing the others in their work, I managed to spend some time carving the Celtic 
pattern I had routered into what will be the side of a box with a full wrap-around Celtic 
pattern. Now I know that it can be done, I will rout the three other pieces for this box.  I think 
this will take more time than I estimated. 
 
Steve Mitchell 
 

FOR SALE 
 
Balladonia Dovetail Jig  
 
Baladonia Dovetail Jig includes aluminium comb half blind Template and Router Bit. 
Like brand new. Used once. 
With three Box Joint Templates all Brand New still in their packages. 
Quarter inch and three eights inch. 
 
Selling for $220.00 The lot. 

Andrew Borg 
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ITEMS FOR SALE BY EX-MEMBER 
Please contact Bob via email or SMS so that requests are time stamped 
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DISCOUNTS 
The following organisations will offer us a discount of the amount indicated to Club 
members. 
 
-    Britton Timbers            10% 
-    Mathews Timber          10%    only on large quantities 
-    Oz Timber                      10% 
-    Urban Salvage               5%-10% 
-    D.V. Mitre 10                 10% 
To get a discount you will have to show that you are a member of EDWI, either by wearing 
your name badge or club clothing or both. 
 
-    Timbecon         A discount is offered but you will need a note on Club letterhead    
          from Colin. 
If you know of somewhere else where we can get a discount tell a committee member.  
 
 
 

PotenƟal Suppliers for Members 

Listed below are some suggested Ɵmber suppliers within Melbourne metropolitan area. If 
you have other good sources let Richard Smith know so that they can be added to the list 
Britton Timbers, Dandenong 
https://brittontimbers.com.au 
Contact: Brendon O’Brian 
 
Mathews Timber, Kilsyth…… 
https://www.mathewstimber.com.au 
 
W R Timbers, Kilsyth…… 
https://wrtimbers.com.au 
 
Steve’s Woodenstuff 
https://Woodenstuff.com.au 
0412 585 906 
 
Shiver Me Timbers, Clayton…… 
(Sells new and Recycled Timbers) 
https://shivermetimbers.com.au 
 
Melbourne Timber Supplies, Deer Park…… 
https://www.melbournetimber.com.au 
 
Oz Timber, Thomastown…… 
https://oztimbers.com.au 
 
Australian Sustainable Hardwoods, Hayfield…… 



NEWSLETTER                                                                                NOVEMBER 2023 
 

https://ash.com.au 
 
Cabinet Timbers, Braeside…… 
https://www.cabinettimbers.com.au 
 
Urban Salvage 
hƩps://www.urbansalvage.com.au 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION: 
CommiƩee Members for Eltham and District Woodworks Club Inc. 

President    Colin Groves    0417 563 699 

Vice President   Raman Rao   0433 741 753 

Secretary   Jane HammeƩ   0408 195 965 

Treasurer   Dave Brooks   0438 344 024 

CommiƩee  

Adrian Desfontaines     0414 795 347 

Peter Davey      0421 544 115 

Aurora Messina     0401 866 859 

MarƟn Ganter     0405 783 592 

Richard Smith      0405 611 757 

DATES FOR THE CALENDAR: 
1  November  General MeeƟng 

15 November  CommiƩee MeeƟng 

9-12 November ExhibiƟon (Thursday set-up) 
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WORKSHOP SCHEDULE: 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
Second Sunday  
Scrollsaw 
9.00 – 4.00pm 
Steve 
Mitchener 
0409 003 487 
 
 
Fourth Sunday 
Pyrography 
9.00am – 
4.00pm 
Steve 
Mitchener 
0409 003 487 

Every Monday 
Mentoring 
9.30am-11.30pm 
Charlie Camera 
0413481699 
Hamish Hill 
0428 577 878 
 
Second and 
Fourth Monday 
Skills, 
Techniques and 
Safety Session 
1.00-2.00 
Hamish Hill 
 0428 577 878 

Every Tuesday 
Open Workshop 
9.00am-12.30pm 
Colin Groves 
0417 563 699 
 
Second & Fourth 
Tuesday 
Instrument 
Group 
1.00pm – 
4.00pm 
Frank Camera 
0427 964 245 
 
Every Tuesday 
Open Workshop 
6.30pm-8.00pm 
Peter Davey 
NOTE: you must 
text or ring 
Peter by midday 
the previous day 
on 0421544115 
if you want to 
attend this 
session 

Every 
Wednesday 
Wes’ Exhibition 
Toy Workshop 
9.30-12.30 
Wes Weight 
0478 021 269 
 
First Wednesday 
General Meeting 
7.30pm @ the 
club rooms 
 
Third Wednesday  
 Committee 
Meeting  7.30pm 
@ the club rooms 
 

Every Thursday 
Open Workshop 
9.00am-1.00pm 
Paul Ruston 
0417 017 347 
 
Sylvester 
Konieczny 0407 
009 951 
 
Every Thursday  
Turning  
1.00pm – 
4.00pm  
Rod Gorfine 
0418 108 551 
 

First and 
Third  
Carving 
9.00am-
3.00pm 
Rod Gorfine 
0418 108 551 

First Saturday  
Open 
Workshop 
8.30am-
12.00pm 
Aurora Messina  
0401 866 859 
 
Second & 
Fourth 
Saturdays 
Open 
Workshop 
9.00-12.00 
Toby Grant  
0488 994 741 
 
Colin Groves  
0417 563 699 
 
 
Fifth Saturday 
Open 
Workshop 
9.00-12.00 
Colin Groves 
0417 563 699 
 

 

 


